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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 15th August 2016
______________________________________________________________________

PRESENT
Cllr Ray Watkins (Chair / Cllr Keith John / Cllr John Morris / Cllr John Williams /Cllr Barry Grange 


 Cllr Alison Kavanagh /Cllr John Allen-Mirehouse   Clerk Barbara Rapley    Members of Public  - 0

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.

Apologies for absence

Cllrs. Jean Cox and Eric Scourfield


Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday 18th July 2016

Proposed Councilor Keith John
Seconded Councilor John Williams

Declaration of Interests
Councilor John Williams declared interest in Planning Application 16/0428/PA
Matters Arising

Play Ropes
Councilor Ray Watkins advised that the new ropes for the play area were installed and being used by the children
Tractor Run

Clerk requested confirmation that the Annual Tractor Run could use the ports Pavilion Car Park on 17th September, Councilor John Williams advised that this would be okay.

Clerk will write to organizers to advise,

Correspondence Out

Practice Manager Argyle Medical Centre


Advising them of our concerns regarding the booking of doctors appointments particularly for those in rural areas


cc. to Wales NHS Patient Support Services


No response to date

Eric Scourfield
Requesting he confirm he will be at August Meeting prior to me booking Photographer

Glenville Codd – PCC
Requesting response and site visit to our email of 24th June re hedges around Tennis Courts


Email reply he is looking into this matter.

Neil McCarthy – PCC
Requesting update on ropes and update on site visit for play area re Tango Swing


Ropes now sorted, he will chase Mike area inspector for site visit

Steve Russell-Stretch
Advising the favoured names for the new school are Penrhyn and Hundleton


Councilor Barry Grange expressed disappointment that the name Angle Peninsular School was not included as suggested by him. 

D. Fitzsimon – PCC
Requesting his help as Head of Planning re accessing Community Fund from Wessex Renewable Energy following installation of Solar Farm at Chapel Hill

Neil McCarthy – PCC
Advising Play Ropes have been delivered

Correspondence In

ATKINS

Advising that The Maidenwells Bye Pass was passed by Welsh Minister 1st July 2016




Copied to all

Michael Clarke
Advising that a new phone number “105” is to be launched by the electricity network so that all can notify of a power cut or get updates on a known power cut, this will be a free service. This service will not come into force until 6th September 2016


Councilor John Williams asked if posters had been included.
Clerk will contact to request Posters.

D. Fitzsimon – PCC
Responding to our letter re Community Fund from Wessex Renewable Energy


He advises that this funding was not a condition of planning and we would need to approach the company on an individual basis.


Councilor John Allen- Mirehouse is still endeavouring to get information for  this funding.

Planning

Applications

16/0428/PA

Proposed new Primary School land to the South West of Hundleton School




Copied to all




Councilor John Williams left the meeting whilst this matter was discussed.




There were no objections to this planning application

Permissions

16/021/PA

Single Storey Extension to rear of Woodland Grove West Grove Lane
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Finance    

Tayplay Limited
New set of Play Ropes for Play Area £574.37 – category maintenance

Caretaker

July – Sept. £190.00 – category caretaker

Clerk


July – Sept £240.00 – category Clerk

Clerk agreed exp.
July – Sept. £75.00    - category Admin




The above 4 items were approved for payment




Proposed Councilor John Wiliams
Seconded Councilor Keith John

Bank Balance

£7,724.56

Budget

Budget for 2016/2017 was discussed and agreed

Proposed
Councilor Keith John

Seconded Councilor Ray Watkins
Matters for discussion
Councilor John Williams requested the purchase of 2 large teapots for the Sports Pavilion as the current ones have been condemned as unfit for purpose.

Councilor Ray Watkins will source new ones.

Signed as a true record

...................................................................Date.............................................................





Chairperson

Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley

Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com

